

Commissioner and Community

- Building Inspector –Tom Gibb
 - Permits issued since August report:
 - 622 State Street Rich Holan: Addition for bathroom
 - 720 River Street Rob Wills: Storage building
- Zoning Board Jesse Garetson –
- Cemetery Mark Rossmiller –

There has not been any activity to report since the last meeting in August, nor do I expect there will be anything much to report for the immediate future. Most of the members continue to wrestle with health issues or are out of town for personal business. The season has not been very productive and is rapidly coming to a close. About the only things left, will be to remove the flag and lock gates for winter. I think I will file one more report in October. After that there will likely be nothing to report until spring, and I will not file any reports through the winter months. I am hoping next season will be much more pleasant and productive.

- Town Hall Ramon Reed No report.
- Parks and Rec Josh Ackerman Pleased to announce that we will be getting a School Bus for the kids in Town. We will be getting it before the start of school and will have daily bus service to and from School. Bus stop location and bus parking spot to be discussed and decided by the Board of Trustees. We are very excited to offer the children in the Town of Pitkin the opportunity to have transportation to and from School. Any children who would like to have transportation this school year please contact me so I can make sure kids are all accounted for.

We will also be receiving additional playground equipment from the Gunnison Watershed School District. The hope will be to add this to the existing playground equipment we picked up last year and create a new Town Park at a site to be determined and decided at a future date.

Planned expenses for the next month – none at this time Total spent to date this year- \$0 thus far

- **Streets** Jesse Garetson No report.
- Ditches Jesse Garetson Treading water while patiently waiting for ice and shut off.